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Resolution 23-0106: Approves a grant agreement with the 
United States Department of Justice, Bureau of Justice 
Assistance, Office of Justice Programs for $512,118 and 
through 09-30-2025 for the Edward Byrne Memorial Justice 
Assistance Grant, to cover the subscription cost related to 
an existing ShotSpotter location, funding for the District 
Attorney’s Office to hire staff in support their restitution 
unit, and other programs, such as providing free license 
plate screws to the public, citywide (POLIC-202266272-00).



Funding Overview - ShotSpotter
ShotSpotter Alerts By Year

2019 2020 2021 2022
2310 3093 3843 4336

ShotSpotter Incidents with Casings 
Belonging to NIBIN* String

2019 2020 2021 2022

389 570 808 893

*National Integrated Ballistic Information Network (NIBIN)

• $308,160 - Supports the 
ShotSpotter contract for 
approximately 3.6 square 
miles of coverage (of 
approximately 14 sq. miles)

• This is not an expansion of 
ShotSpotter; rather, the 
grant funds will continue the 
current geographic coverage

• Consistent with previous 
years' awardsAn average of 87.1% of ShotSpotter alerts from 

2019-2022 had no correlating 911 call.
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Funding Overview – Personnel

District Attorney
• Restitution Tech $86,805
• Program Assistant $82,200

Denver Police
• Grant Management Analyst 

$16,951
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Funding Overview – License 
Plate Screws
• $18,002

• 6,844 residents served 
by this allotment

• Theft-prevention initiative

• Very popular across the city
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Questions
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